

## Mountain County Pomona #4 Mini-Letter November 8, 2010



Don't like the weather? Wait a minute! Typical New England, I guess. Today we've had just about every kind of weather that Mother Nature can throw at us!

Many thanks to Whigville for hosting this evening. Great to have Pomona back here. We used to have some good meetings here - so glad to hear we are back.

Next Pomona meeting – December 13 at Litchfield, 7:30. It will be the Christmas meeting - remember to bring a grab bag gift (\$5 value) - as well as something for the collection for the needy children at the Children's Medical Center.

Think it would be well to list all the Pink Sash people in the Pomona – we are fortunate to have so many willing to serve - just look! Elected with our congratulations as Ceres - Kim Mele; and up to Assistant Steward – George Russell; re-elected as Chaplain – Amy Whitcomb; Executive Committee - Phil Prelli; General Deputy - Todd Gelineau; Deputy for Mt. County - Victor Salazar; State Pianist - Mary Lou Keefe; Membership Committee - Peter Keefe; Youth - James Mele; Legislative - Earl Phillips; Agriculture - Jonathan Russell, (2nd son of George & Sharon); Public Relations - Terri Fassio; Junior - Sandy Phillips. Good luck to each and every one. Remember - you are representing the State Master and the State Grange.

What's coming up? I'll tell you -

Whigville - Dec. 4 will be their Christmas Fair. On the 8th - Angels & Potluck - 6pm. Eureka - Dec. 21 - Christmas Party...I bet Santa will be there! Winchester - Dec. 14 - Christmas meeting with

a Country Store. Glad to say a very successful Holiday Bazaar was held last Saturday with a great Cookie Walk - Dec. 28, no meeting. Taghhannuck - is having a Thanksgiving dinner at the hall on November 11 at 6:30 followed by the regular meeting to which every one is invited - just bring a covered dish. Hate to tell you but they are listing a SNOW DATE!! Ugh. Cookie Exchange, Dec. 9 (snow date the 16th). Our sympathy is sincerely extended to Barbara and Brent Prindle on the recent death of their daughter, Michelle - leaving four children and her husband and family devastated - Our love is with them. Amy Whitcomb is now at the Sharon Health Care – 27 Hospital Hill Rd., Sharon 06069. She is doing well - hopes to be home in a couple of weeks. Do send her a card. Litchfield – will celebrate its 121st anniversary on Nov. 11 - congratulations to them. On November 24 they will have a Pie Sale - and on Dec. 19 their famous Cookie Walk. No meeting on Dec. 23. Glad to hear Bud Bunnell is home. with a walker. And Beulah is at her home - still under doctor's care, but doing well. Beacon – Haven't heard about Bea Neri after her fall but hope she is doing well. They are planning a craft fair on black Friday, 26th, 10 to

3. Why not go and start your shopping! Dec. 7 – Christmas Time.

Riverton – Dec. 17 – Children's Christmas Party. Gladys Anstett has had by-pass surgery - is in Hartford Hospital, 80 Seymour St., Hartford 06102. She is slowly improving, I know she would appreciate a card.

I put this in deliberately as too many times people don't look at their program book! That is why we have them, my friends...use them!

Have a Happy and Bountiful Thanksgiving and remember to give thanks!

Marion

